








Photos will be taken 7/30 -
8/4 and 9/10 - 9/22.
Appointments are still
available for the
September dates. To book
your appointment find the
link on the parish website
or visit https://booknow-
lifetouch.appointment-
plus.com/ydymtthk/

Chapel Hol
Hour for

Life

Every

Thursday evening at 7pm there is a
holy hour for Life at the St. Paul
Adoration Chapel. Stop in if you
can and pray with us.

Coalition for Life Dinner

Tuesday, August 7th - 6:30pm at
Greensfelder Complex, Queeny
Park in Ballwin, MO

Keynote Speaker - Kirk Walden
Coalition for Life Advocates/
Sidewalk Counselors, help save
lives of the unborn. They are a
great asset in promoting life. They
are young people making a
difference in helping mothers save
their babies. If you are interested in
attending this dinner, please call
Mary Dyer 636-980-7364, Ruth Dyer
636-978-1035 or email Walter
Knaust at wknaust@yahoo.com by
July 31st.

Project Rachel Retreat

August 17th - 19th

Abortion can leave deep,
unresolved wounds in the hearts
and souls of women. If you or a
woman you know is hurting from an
abortion experience, the St. Louis
Project Rachel Team is offering a
retreat on August 17-19 for women
seeking hope, healing and peace.
The retreat is offered in a private,
non-judgemental setting. To learn
more or to sign up, contact Marisol
at 314-792-7451 or via email
ihnpfaff@swbell.net. You can also
go to http://archstl.org/respect life/
page/project-rachel-retreats.

Project Rachel/Project Joseph
Whether you are the mom, dad,
grandparent or sibling, abortion can
leave a hole in a family. Find
healing for your heartache at Project
Rachel/Project Joseph. Free
confidential, professional counseling
at 314-792-7565 or visit
STLProjectRachel.org.
Save the date
2018 Respect Life Convention
Sunday, October 28, 2018




Community Faith
Events

YOUNG ADULTS!! Check out:
CROSSROADS ST. CHARLES
Every Thursday 7pm Bible Study
- St. Joe's New Parish Hall

3rd Tuesday 7pm Pious Pints
Speaker -109 Brewhouse (Page
& K & N) www.facebook.com/
CrossroadsStCharles

Theology on Tap Summer
Series — “The Summer of
Love”

August 14th - 7 PM at Kirkwood
Station Brewing Co.

Email stlya@archstl.org or call
314-792-7008 for more info.

Monthly Recollection for
Women

Wednesday, August 1st - 7:30pm
to 9:30pm

St. Cletus Parish

A priest of Opus Dei will give two
meditations and hear
confessions. For more
information, please contact Mary
Schlueter at 314-517-1277 or
Maureen Branson at 314-322-
9711

Holy Hour for Vocations
Friday, August 17th - 7:30pm
Main church of Ascension Parish
in Chesterfield

All are invited! This is for
everyone, those who are
discerning a vocation, and those
who would like to pray for
vocations. Transitional Deacon
George Staley will preach the
homily. Confessions will be
available. A social will follow in
the multi-purpose room attached
to the school.

Missouri MOST 529 Parent
Information Sessions

The Office of Catholic Education
and Formation and Representatives
from the Missouri MOST 529
Savings Plan will host information
sessions across the archdiocese
during the month of August. You
are invited to attend a free
presentation to learn how a 529
savings plan can be used to pay for
elementary and high school tuition
and create tax savings for families.
August 20th - St. Dominic High
School in O’Fallon

6-7pm or 7:30-8:30pm (pick a
session to attend)

Questions? Contact Julie at
MOST529@archstl.org

Community Events

Picnic - Sacred Heart, Troy
Sunday, August 5th

Fried Chicken and Kettle Beef
Dinners - 11am to 9pm

Quilts of Valor - St. Theodore,
Flint Hill

Wednesday, August 8th

Lunch provided

Picnic - Immaculate
Conception, Old Monroe
Sunday, August 12th

Prime Beef and Chicken Dinners
11am to 9pm
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ARCHDIOCESE OF ST. LOUIS

OFFICE OF THE ARCHBISHOP

July 28,2018

Dear Friends in Christ,

In the Archdiocese of St. Louis, an important agency dedicated to the mission of the church and
our call to evangelization is our own Latin America Apostolate. Since 1956, we have sent over
45 archdiocesan priests to serve the people of Bolivia, one of the poorest countries in South

Volunteer Request

We have a small group who has
answered the call for help with
weekly cleaning in church. More
help is always welcome. If
interested, the group would
greatly appreciate your
assistance on Friday mornings
after Mass.

America. This year, we offer praise and thanks to our Lord, as Fr. Patrick Hayden and Fr. James
Michler both celebrate 25 years of missionary service to the apostolate. Their perseverance and
endurance in an archdiocese where there is only one priest for every twenty-thousand Catholics
is an outstanding testimony to their faith and to the support and encouragement they receive
through the faithful of our local archdiocese.

As Pope Francis reminds us, “the drive to go forth and give, to go out from ourselves, to keep
pressing forward in our sowing of the good seed, remains ever present”, and so our mission
continues (EG 21). He goes on to say that, “new evangelization calls for personal involvement
on the part of each of the baptized. Every Christian is challenged, here and now, to be actively
engaged in evangelization” (EG 120). While we are all called to be missionary disciples to our
friends, family, and neighbors, we are also called to evangelize to all the ends of the earth.
Although many of us do not serve in the mission field, we can and should support those who are
evangelizing to the marginalized and forming missionary disciples in global communities,
including our priests in La Paz, Bolivia.

Without the prayers and sacrifices of the people of the Archdiocese of St. Louis, our Latin
America Apostolate could not offer formation, catechesis, social services, and pastoral care to
the parish community of Maria Reina. Ask God how He is calling you to participate in this
mission financially. Please pray for our Latin America Apostolate, missionaries, and all involved
with this ministry. The annual collection for our Latin America Apostolate will take place in all
parishes during the weekend of August 4%-5%,

Asking God’s blessings on you and your families, and grateful for your support of our Latin
America Apostolate, I am,

Sincerely yours in Christ,
Most Reverend Robert J. Carlson
Archbishop of St. Louis
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